# AUSC Minutes, 2/26/23



**Present:** Josh Romond, Matt Neffinger, David Turner, David Croke, Kevin Hayes

Absent: Chris Coffey, Arnela Lander, Audrey Beckwith, Tim Hunt

Call to Order: Matt Neffinger, 7:02pm

#### APPROVAL OF MINUTES

From 1/22/23 – Josh motions, David Turner seconds, motion passes

#### REPORTS OF OFFICER

President — (Matt N.)

• GotSport has been down for 2 weeks, finally back online and club admin work resuming now

**Secretary** — (Josh R.)

• n/a

Treasurer — (Tim H.)

Matt is talking to Tim about paying young coaches at a more frequent cadence

#### REPORTS OF COMMITTEES

**Uniforms** — (Arnela L.)

- Uniform kits- We are ready to roll, just have to upload the roster.
- Can someone please advise on the steps I need to take here for accuracy, David?
  - 1. Provides roster
  - 2. Upload to soccer.com portal (credentials?)
  - 3. Crosscheck roster/system
  - 4. Advise the store is live for ordering
- David confirmed we need to assign numbers, recommended we just randomly assign
  - o Timeline is roughly 2 weeks from now
- Practice shirts- Waiting for samples to come back for proofing then proceed from there. Note: Turnaround time after proofing is 2 weeks.
  - Head counts for practice shirts have been obtained

### **Equipment** — (David C.)

- Review new goal costs
  - \$4000-6000 for U12 sized goals, shipping included, for quality David recommends
    - David is going to follow up with Tim and/or Chris to see if Monkton Rec will agree to goal replacements funding AU use of fields
- Soccer.com credit purchase
  - Spent on size 3 balls for Juniors program

### **Registrar** — (Matt)

- Futsal session 3 registrations in the works, new Far Post deadline Mar 5, will advertise internal deadline of Mar 3
- Some Travel age groups need to start waitlisting
  - Matt will review and send Josh waitlisting info to post online
- Boys teams to be capped
  - o U16 cap 20
  - o U19 cap 16

# Fundraising — (Audrey B.)

• n/a

## Player and Coach Development — (Chris C., Kevin H., Josh)

- From Jan meeting: Matt will follow up with Tim about paying coaches—specifically high school and college-aged coaches—more regularly
  - o Josh: send Matt/Tim HS coaches who need to be paid
- Player counts
  - o Waitlist U19
- In search if U10 and D3 U12 boys coaches
  - o <u>Josh: Send player/parent rosters to board/admin people for ideas</u>
    - Kevin will forward onto additional contacts, like Rider, Pete etc
- Josh will follow up with David and Trevor about future Trevor plans

# **Technology** — (Josh)

•

### **UNFINISHED BUSINESS**

**NEW BUSINESS** 

### **ADJOURNMENT**

Josh motions, David Turner seconds, meeting adjourned at 7:59pm

Next Meeting – Sunday, 3/19/23 7:00pm